
 

 

  

 

 

Special exemption for transit passengers through Thailand 
 
 In order to deal with the urgent need of transit passengers repatriating through 
Thailand to the third country, the Civil Aviation Authority of Thailand give special exemption to       
the Notification on Practical Guideline for Air Operators Performing Flights into the Kingdom              
of Thailand dated 19 March 2020 under the following conditions: 
  
 1. Being foreign passengers transiting Thailand to the third country with the transit 
time no more than 24 hours.  
 2. Having ‘’Fit to Fly’’ Health Certificate  
 

Air operators are required to ensure, upon the check-in, that the above conditions have been met 
and consider the travel situation at the final airport of disembarking before issuing transiting 
boarding passes.  
 

The exemption is with immediate effect and will be effective only until 31 March 2020,                   
23.59 Thailand local time.  
 

The exempted passengers will be required to be in the designated transit areas and strictly comply 
with the disease control measures applicable at the airport of transit. 
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